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 Experience exchange visit on the Commission Regulation (EU) 2019/1383 
 

 

 

 

 

The update of the regulation (EU)1321/2014 by the changes introduced thru regulations (EU)12019/1383 and 

2019/1384 have been presented to the participants from North Macedonia and Kosovo* over 3 days.   

Where available internal presentations have been used to supplement the requirement text changes. Several 

practical examples have been shown as a hint how the implementation can be established. Considering the 

register fleet size and the industry under their oversight the interest of the participants was high on specific  

topics (Part ML, Balloons, Sailplanes), while other topics where of less interest to them (Part M, CAMO). 

Interesting discussions on AMP Approvals for Part ML aircraft took place, where the new concepts of Part ML 

where detailed. The participants from the Macedonian CAA where especially interested in the small airplane and 

Balloon related topics.  

 

The activity was implemented from 11 – 13 April 2022 in Vienna, Austria, premisses of Austrocontrol. 

In total 4 participants from 2 project beneficiary countries attended the experience exchange visit. 

 

* This designation is without prejudice to positions on status, and is in line with UNSCR 1244/1999 and the ICJ 

Opinion on the Kosovo declaration of independence. 


